
CONVENOR’S ANNUAL REPORT—AGM 2015 

  

[For my Report] I printed and spoke to the August 
report—Firstly as per the minutes the meeting was 

rushed due to a funeral everyone was going to and the opportunity 
to actually consider the seriousness of our situation as an Interest 
group under other business was not raised as to a viable way 
forward. It was not on the agenda and too there were many things to 
bring forward. Hence the nature of my November report. 

Social meetings when on the road does not necessarily raise our 
membership and a tight group with which to work with.  

Therefore my AGM report endorses the minutes of the meeting that 
was held at my home in Epsom on Saturday 12th September 2015 

Nga mihi nui kia koutou 

na 

  

Owen ORMSBY 

Convenor 

 






